ADDENDUM MATERIAL DATE 3-26-20 ITEM NO. 3

From:

Eddie Baeza -

Sent:

Wednesday, March 25, 2020 6:07 PM

To:

COB_mail

Cc:

Civil Action coverage by Insurance

Subject:

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Hello, We are a small business owner Brodies Tavern looking to have insurance companies cover loss of income during the mandatory closer implemented we are viewing how other states are dealing with this pandemic to have insurance company include COVID-19 under civil action part of the policies. please review on your next board meeting how to address insurance companies to honor coverage for this clear loss of use of revenue. Any clarification on this matter of urgency that other business owners are also going through with their insurance coverage, having the insurance companies cover this pandemic would expedite and help the small business so need at this time.

Thank you in advance for your time.

Jonathan J. Mayo

£

From:

Brandy Hassinger

Sent:

Wednesday, March 25, 2020 7:49 PM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

Why are Doctors in Pima County refusing to Test for Covid 19

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Pima County Board of Supervisors,

I am a mother her in Pima County with a child who has been sick with Cough, Fever, Body Aches, Sore Throat, and Pink eye who is now going on 2 weeks of being sick. Before he got sick as any teenager would be he had been out at the mall, out at Dave and Busters, all over our community. He became very ill just as COVID 19 was making its big announcements in the Media Middle March.

As any concerned mother when your child as a fever of over 103 I didn't not want to take him out into the public so I called Telemed over the internet via Skype we via chatted the doctor who said he has the flu. Called in Tamiflu that was Saturday Morning Sunday he was so bad complaining his chest hurt his body hurt and his fever no matter what we did would not break we took him to TMC tested him for the Flu NO FLU,, now granted he has had the flu in the past and when he had it he tested he had it now and we have never seen the flu be this bad.. Treated him at home kept him in self isolation in his room to protect the house. A few days later he developed pink eye we took him to his PCP Doctor and they said oh it is probably Strep tested him for Strep and came back negative no Strep his Doctor said oh it is a Viral infection he is fighting it could be the flu even though by now the flu should be getting better nope he still had fever was pale and weak. And had not eaten in 3 days nothing more then the soup I forced him. They called in in medicine for his pink eye said take him home and keep him in isolation. Finally we saw Banner was testing for Covid-19 we filled out the questionnaire and based on how we answered it said High Risk for Covid so we made an appt when we thought he was getting tested but no instead it was more like a Urgent Care visit as a hype to get more money. We get there see the Banner Doctor and she asks us questions like has he traveled outside the US well no he hasn't Has he been in a community that has been exposed to COVID 19 well yes he has it is in Pima County and he has been all over Tucson in public places prior to getting sick she said no that does not count we mean his direct Community like in his family I said no none of us have it. So she said oh then it is just the flu I said I do not think that is what that questions means she stated yes it does he has the flu and it is just taking him longer to get over it probably because of his heart condition and said take him home. However upon leaving they gave him instructions to follow that seem as if they did suspect him of Covid 19. Stating we must keep him in isolation for 14 days to cancel all appointments do not send to school or work and so fourth...

THE REPORT OF THE PARTY AND THE PARTY OF THE

Why can we not get tested?

Why are Doctors Changing wording on things like community to direct family contact only? Why does it feel like Pima County is covering this up? If people possibly infected are brushed off like nothing this cover up could be potentially extremely deadly for Pima County for many Az residents. Is it because my son has Ahcccs as to why he is not being tested? I am praying that he does get better and feels better as well but if he gets worse and something else happens then 3 doctors and pima county as a whole is defiantly responsible especially if they have told others oh it is just the flu when indeed they had it they felt better and went out to infect more in our community. This is not right and we are not being tested.

My daughter has now also started with Sore throat, Cough, and body aches but I already know it is just the flu.. Please answer my questions please if someone is testing negative for everything else but has all the symptoms

Please make them be able to get tested. I hope this doesn't get ignored I am willing to talk all the way to Washington if need be. The not testing and ignoring symptoms in Pima County is putting us all in extreme danger this is nothing to take lightly or sweep under the rug.. People in other states with no symptoms are able to be tested here in Pima County No Tests if you have all the symptoms and were out in the community before getting sick.

Thank you, Brandy Martinez

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

From:

Cheryl Ross <

Sent:

Wednesday, March 25, 2020 8:24 PM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

PPE and testing

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

I have sick patients who have + documented exposures to avoid 19 that cannot get testing. We do not have enough PPE and when we get sick who will take care of the sick? Cheryl Ross MSN FNP

Get Outlook for iOS

₹**9**

From:

Mario

Sent:

Wednesday, March 25, 2020 11:26 PM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Comment for March 26th Meeting

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Sirs and Madams County Supervisors,

I come to you with an urgent request. I, like many concerned citizens in the county, find Mr. Huckelberry's sluggish opposition to a shelter-in-place an unconscionable act of pragmatic predation upon the populace under his supervision.

It is beyond time to send County workers home. With paid sick leave. Just like it should be if Tucson was led by a humane board. Please do the right thing and avoid a mass scale shutdown in the health system, and in morale.

Morale which, as we speak, has already plummeted. Mr. Huckelberry should know he does not represent the people anymore. His time is up, his ideas at this very time disrespect the most basic human rights we have.

It is not up to Pima County to force people into hazardous work environments.

Please bring this topic up.

Yours,

Mario Pescarolo Iochpe

¥4

From:

betty | knape -

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 4:27 AM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

help for small/large business

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment. *****

Supervisors,

As elected leaders it is time to face the reality of the COVID 19 timelines. The shelter in place timelines need to go on for several months at least to decrease death rates and take the load off hospitals. To help get our people thru this trying time we need leaders to step up and put in place help for all our people.

There are a lot of small businesses struggling because they don't have the know how to use the internet in detail. I suggest that a help line be published in the local paper or sources online by the Supervisors to help small businesses put their sales on line rather than hold them at specific locations. I suppose the elderly computer literate could help remotely. There is no reason why we have to bury our heads in the sand during these trying times.

Our young people could also step up to help organize lists online of services we all need. They are very organized and computer literate.

Help to organize service organizations in town to handle specific tasks.

Tucson, because of an elderly population that has serious needs during these trying times will need so much help. And

Tucson, because of an elderly popular.

the elderly show up at the polls!

I am impressed by how Churches, online neighborhood chat groups, radio & TV stations have offered ideas for getting thru this rather than dodging the bullet.

We need Franklin Delano Roosevelt like leaders at this time.

Sincerely,

B.L. Knape

From:

Jennifer Rawson <

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 8:09 AM

To:

COB_mail

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Your order for neighbors to snitch if they see anyone having more than 10 people at a gathering is reprehensible.. Is this Naiz Germany? You have made put in place draconian measures whose impacts far out way what is needed. There are way to few cases in this county for this type of actions. I have spoken before you all more than once. At which time you showed me clearly that you do NOT care what the people think. I only wish I have more power to remove you disrespectful POLITICIANS from any form of power over the people of this county.

Think about what your actions are causing. MORE fear and more panic instead of reasonable actions. Jennifer M. Rawson 9581 E. Ozark Street Tucson.

From:

John Repovsch

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 8:20 AM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

March 26, 2020 Public Comment

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I would like to first start by commending the Board for the steps taken thus far to protect the citizens of Pima County as well as the employees that work for the County. As an employee of Pima County I appreciate the efforts being made to allow employees to telecommute and for the 80 hours approved for Pandemic Leave, but this is not enough. I am asking the board to do more for the employees that work hard for this county. There should be more flexibility in granting approval to telecommute and additional hours provided under Pandemic Leave.

Parents should not have to choose between being paid and providing adequate care for their children. Dr. Cara Christ stated that here in Arizona the peak of illnesses will start mid-to end of April, with peak hospitalizations in May. Many people need the Pandemic Leave now but will continue to need support in May and beyond. As a dedicated employee of Pima County for the last five years, I urge you to do more.

Thank you, John Repovsch

A

From:

Heath Johnson

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 8:24 AM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Public reporting

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

I am appalled by the idea that our county government is asking it's citizens to report one another for violating these new "emergency" policies. We are not Soviet Russia, nor are we Nazi Germany. I believe that not only is the county overstepping its authority, but this is downright in-American.

"And whatever you do in word or deed, do all in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through Him." Colossians 3:17 NKJV

Pastor Heath Johnson Tree of Life Church 2926 West Curtis Road Tucson, AZ 85705

> MRRYNOMOBJECCKER Ars

From:

Christine Hoekenga

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 8:45 AM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

3/26 BOS Meeting Comment Re: COVID 19 Policies

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Hello,

I'm a Pima County employee and a resident of District 5. I would like to thank the Board for their efforts to help combat COVID 19, including the Proclamation dated March 19 (for the record, I support its extension), the creation of pandemic sick leave for county employees, and the expansion of the telecommuting policy for county employees (BOS Policy D.23.20). These are important steps to help flatten the curve, prevent illness and deaths, and keep our community healthy.

However, I am concerned that the new telecommuting policy is not being taken seriously by county managers and is not being implemented consistently — or *at all* in some departments. As one example, I am able to do my work from home this time of year with no additional IT equipment needed. I applied to telecommute last week and received a response that the director of my department is "not entertaining requests" to telework. Not that my physical presence in the office is essential. Not that I don't qualify. But that my request is flat-out not being considered.

I do not believe that response is in line with the letter or the spirit of your policy. And I know I am not alone in this experience. In addition to the story in The Daily Star yesterday (https://tucson.com/news/local/most-pima-county-employees-still-working-from-office-amid-coronavirus/article_1ad952ce-adc2-52b1-b1b2-84200a2d8a15.html), I personally know several colleagues who are receiving dismissive responses to their requests as well.

This is both irresponsible with respect to the overall health of the Pima County community and hypocritical in light of the closures and other restrictions that Pima County is imposing on other organizations and businesses. If we need to limit people's contact in the community (which I agree that we do), we should be leading by example and *encouraging* employees who can do their work from home to telecommute. At the very least, management should *consider* requests on a case-by-case basis as described in the policy and not blankently deny them.

SHE TO LEE STREET

Many people and organizations are making sacrifices right now (personally, I have family members who are out of work due to restaurant closures and who are trying to teach their kids during school closure while also working from home). But their sacrifices will be in vain if we don't all do our part. Please do what you can to ensure that managers within Pima County are taking this situation seriously, leading by example, and implementing the policies you are passing. Of course there will be many county employees who simply cannot do their jobs from home. But for those of us who can, we should be allowed to do so for our own health and for the health of the community.

Respectfully,

A Pima County Resident and Employee

Katrina Martinez

DATE 3/26/20 ITEM NO. Adol 3

From:

Davida Larson

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 9:55 AM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Coronavirus and Pima County Employees

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

The county needs to be proactive rather than reactive regarding protecting its employees and the Pima County community at large.

Dr. Cara Christ says that cases in Arizona will peak in April, with peak hospitalizations in May. The more folks that can work from home during this time, the better. Let's stop the spread of this virus before we overwhelm our hospital system. Please allow expansion of telecommuting (as the City of Tucson and the University of Arizona have done). We want to work and we don't want to get sick, nor do we want our families to get sick.

Kindly, Davida Larson

Katrina Martinez

ADDENDUM MATERIAL DATE 3/26/20 ITEM NO. 3

From:

Judy Mayfield

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 11:50 AM

To: Subject: COB_mail Questions

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

- 1. Are the restaurants monitoring employees for fevers and symptoms of the virus. If not why are they allowed to be open?
- 2. Are fresh vegetables safe to eat by washings as usual?
- 3. Is the water safe to drink?
- 4. Why are bulk, self serve food still being sold in grocery stores?
- 5. Are public laundries safe to use? What precautions should we take?
- 6. Why is the food supply depleted and when will it be restored to normal?
- 7. Why is the federal government hoarding emergency supplies?
- 8. When will our governor declare state wide declarations? Do we have sufficient leadership at that level to address this crisis?
- 9. Do we anticipate interruption in utilities?

If you could broadcast answers to these questions that would be great.

Thank you

Sent from my iPhone

Katrina Martinez

From:

Rebeca Martinez -

Sent:

Thursday, March 26, 2020 3:16 PM

To: Subject: COB_mail Covid 19

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Hi

I was wondering if Pima County will be announcing a stay at home mandate in order to stop the spread of this virus.

Sent from my iPhone